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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

THURSDAY, MARCH 11, 2010
Closed Session: 12:00 – 12:30 P.M.

General Session: 12:30 – 1:00 P.M.
3449 Santa Anita Avenue, 3rd Floor

 Council Chamber Room 

El Monte CA, 91731 

MISSION STATEMENT

Access Services promotes access to all modes of transportation and provides quality and safe ADA paratransit service on behalf of public transit agencies in Los Angeles County.


	
	
	DISPOSITION

	1. 
	CALL TO ORDER
	ACTION

	2. 
	PUBLIC COMMENT WITH RESPECT TO CLOSED SESSION ITEMS
	

	3. 
	CLOSED SESSION


	DISCUSSION/

POSSIBLE ACTION

	4. 
	A) CONFERENCE WITH LEGAL COUNSEL: CAL. GOV. 
       CODE §54956.9

II. Anticipated Litigation: Gov. Code §54956.9 (b)
(i) Significant exposure to litigation pursuant to  

       subdivision (b) of Gov. Code §54956.9
(ii)  Initiation of Litigation pursuant to subdivision (c) 

      of Gov. Code §54956.9

B) CALIFORNIA GOV. CODE §54957 – PERSONNEL ISSUES

	

	5. 
	REVIEW & APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM THE BOARD

MEETING OF FEBRUARY 22, 2010 (page 4)

[Staff Recommendation: Approve] 

	ACTION

[Vote Required: majority

of quorum by voice vote]



	6. 
	GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT
	INFORMATION

	7. 
	CONSENT CALENDAR
a. Amendment of ASI-1465 Foreign Language Telephone Interpreting Contract (page 11)
b. Amendment of ASI-2727 Risk Management Support            Services (page 13)

c. Selection of Consultant to Conduct a Mobility Management Resource Center Feasibility Study (RFP ASI-2689) (page 15)
d. Transportation Professional Advisory Committee (TPAC) Bylaw Change (page 19) 

[Staff Recommendation: Approve Consent Calendar]

	ACTION

[Vote Required: majority

of quorum by roll call]

	8. 
	APPROVAL TO PURCHASE CAMERA SYSTEM FOR ACCESS SERVICES OWNED AND DEDICATED PROVIDER-OWENED REVENUE SERVICES VEHICLES (page 20)

[Staff recommendation: Authorize staff to purchase an on-board video recording system from SmartDrive through the United States General Services Administration (GSA) I.T. procurement Schedule 70 for a five year period for a cost not-to-exceed $1,900,000.00.]

  
	ACTION

[Vote Required: majority

of quorum by roll call]



	9. 
	NEW BUSINESS SUBSEQUENT TO THE POSTING 

OF THE AGENDA
	DISCUSSION/

POSSIBLE ACTION 

	10. 
	ADJOURNMENT 
	ACTION 


Access Services does not discriminate on the basis of disability. Accordingly, Access Services seeks to ensure that individuals with disabilities will have an equal opportunity to participate in the range of Access Services events and programs by providing appropriate auxiliary aids and services to facilitate communication. In determining the type of auxiliary aids and services for communication that will be provided, primary consideration is given to the request of the individual with disabilities. However, the final decision belongs to Access Services. To help ensure availability of those auxiliary aids and services you require, please make every effort to notify Access Services of your request at least three (3) business days (72 hours) prior to the meeting in which you wish to utilize those aids or services. You may do so by contacting (213) 270-6000.
Note: ASI board meetings are held pursuant to the Ralph M. Brown Act [Cal. Gov. Code §54950] and are open to the public. The public may view and obtain all written information supporting this agenda provided to the board both initially and supplementally prior to the meeting at the agency’s offices located at 707 Wilshire Blvd., 9th Floor, Los Angeles California and on its website at http://asila.org. Documents, including Power Point handouts distributed to Board Members by staff or Board members at the meeting will simultaneously be made available to the public. Three opportunities are available for the public to address the board during a board meeting: (1) before closed session regarding matters to be discussed in closed session, (2) before a specific agendized item is debated and voted upon regarding that item and (3) general public comment. The exercise of the right to address the board is subject to restriction as to time and appropriate decorum. All persons wishing to make public comment must fill out a yellow Public Comment Form and submit it to the Secretary to the Board. Public comment is generally limited to three (3) minutes per speaker and the total time available for public comment may be limited at the discretion of the Chairperson. Persons whose speech is impaired such that they are unable to address the board at a normal rate of speed may request the accommodation of a limited amount of additional time from the Chair but only by checking the appropriate box on the Public Comment Form. Granting such an accommodation is in the discretion of the Chair.
The Board of Directors will not and cannot respond during the meeting to matters raised under general public comment. Pursuant to provisions of the Brown Act governing these proceedings, no discussion or action may be taken on these matters unless they are listed on the agenda, or unless certain emergency or special circumstances exist. However, the board may direct staff to investigate and/or schedule certain matters for consideration at a future Board of Directors Meeting and the staff will respond to all public comment in writing prior to the next board meeting.
"Alternative accessible formats available upon request."
ITEM 3
MINUTES

ACCESS SERVICES

BOARD MEETING

FEBRUARY 22, 2010
The Access Services Board of Directors meeting convened at 12:03 p.m. on Monday, February 22, 2010, in the third floor Board Room of the Los Angeles Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro) Building located at One Gateway Plaza in the City of Los Angeles.  The presiding Board Member was Dolores Nason, Chairperson.  Board Members present included: Jano Baghdanian, Vice Chair, Theresa DeVera, Secretary, Michael Greenwood, Kurt Hagen, Doran Barnes, Sandy Varga, Marlen Garcia, Ex-Officio’s, Michael Williams, Jesse Valdez and Jim Jones, Access Services Legal Counsel.  Director Joseph Stitcher, Treasurer, was not in attendance. 
Access Services’ staff members present included: Shelly Verrinder, Donna Cisco, Araceli Camuy, F Scott Jewell, Steve Chang, Luis Pacheco, Luis Garcia, David Foster, Brian Selwyn, Geoffrey Okamoto, Janine Lechuga, Sean Frye, Andre Colaiace, Matthew Avancena, and Geetu Banerjee.
PUBLIC COMMENT WITH RESPECT TO CLOSED SESSION ITEMS

No public comments were heard regarding the closed session items.

CLOSED SESSION REPORT

The Board met in Closed Session and reconvened the general portion of the meeting at 1:05 p.m. at which time Michael Williams, Chair of the CAC, and Jesse Valdez, Chair of TPAC, joined the general session.  Chairperson Nason asked Mr. Jones, Access Services Legal Counsel, to brief the audience on the outcome of the closed session.

Mr. Jones reported that the Board met in closed session and discussed anticipated litigation, personal issues and real estate property negotiations with respect to 3449 Santa Anita Avenue 3rd Floor, El Monte, California 91731; the Board took no reportable actions during closed session.  

Mr. Jones explained the right for public comment and how it could be exercised.  He mentioned the general 3 minute limitation on public comment and that anyone who by reason of a specific disability which prevented them from speaking with normal rapidity and who wished to request an accommodation should so indicate on the speaker request form so that the Chairperson could consider and potentially grant additional time to make their statement.
SUPERIOR SERVICE AWARDS

Suzy Yoguez a Driver for Santa Clarita Transit was the recipient of the Superior Service Award for the month of February 2010 and Joy Paez a Driver for Southland Transit Inc. was the recipient of the Superior Service Award for the month of January 2010.
REVIEW & APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES FROM THE BOARD MEETING OF JANUARY 11, 2010 AND SPECIAL BOARD MEETING JANUARY 15, 2010
Motion:
Director Baghdanian moved approval of the January 11, 2010 and the Special Board meeting January 15, 2010 meeting minutes.

Second:
Director DeVera seconded the motion.

Discussion:
None. 
Vote:
Via Voice Vote.

In Favor:
Directors Hagen, Greenwood, Varga, Barnes, Baghdanian, DeVera and Garcia.
Opposed:
None.

Abstention:
None.
Pass/Fail:
The motion carried. 

REPORT FROM EX-OFFICIO BOARD MEMBERS

Michael Williams, Chair of the Community Advisory Committee (CAC), began his report by thanking Access Services Director of Customer Support Services, Sean Frye and Elizabeth Carter from Metro.  He stated that they provided a presentation on the Access Services and CAC overview training and ADA complimentary paratransit requirements.  Mr. Williams stated that Mr. Frye and Ms. Carter were very dedicated individuals and they demonstrated the very best of what Access Services had to offer its riders.

Mr. Williams also reported that the CAC members were mourning the loss of Mr. James Harris.  He stated that Mr. Harris became a member of the CAC in January 2009 and passed away on November 19, 2009.  Mr. Williams added that he was very disappointed to find that Access Services staff did not have any information on Mr. Harris accomplishments, aspirations and commitments, he requested that the Board support a motion to keep personal bio’s on file in case something were to happen to someone that serves on a committee.  He added that everyone contributes in life and to not know any information on an individual that served on a committee did not look good.

Mr. Williams concluded his report by stating that the committee passed a friendly resolution encouraging the Board members to communicate with the CAC members on a monthly basis.          

Jesse Valdez, Chair of the Transportation Professionals Advisory Committee (TPAC), reported that TPAC met on February 11, 2010 and discussed a few issues that included the Access Services Business Plan.  He added that staff provided a brief training on Access Services revenue and expenditures by providing projections from 2009 thru 2014.  He also reported that TPAC discussed the upcoming Annual Membership meeting on March 11, 2010 that will be held at Access Services new location in El Monte.

Mr. Valdez concluded his report by stating that Access Services Project Administrator, Evie Palicz provided a presentation on wheelchair securement and tether strap tie-downs that were recently implemented.   

GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT

No public comments were heard regarding the general portion of this meeting. 

CONSENT CALENDAR
Motion:
Director Barnes moved approval of all the items on the consent calendar.

Second:
Director DeVera seconded the motion.
Discussion:
None.

Roll Call:
Chairperson Nason asked for a roll call.

In Favor:
Directors Greenwood, Varga, Barnes, Baghdanian, DeVera, Garcia, and Hagen.
Opposed:
None.

Abstention:
None.

Pass/Fail:
The motion carried.
APPROVAL OF EXTENSION OF SERVICE CONTRACT WITH GLOBAL PARATRANSIT, INC. (ASI-2010)

Access Services Manager of Procurement and Contracts, Brain Selwyn provided a brief presentation on Item 9, Extension of Service Contract with Global Paratransit, Inc.
Board Questions & 

Clarification: 
Director Baghdanian asked what was the term of the contract was this a two or three year contract.  Mr. Selwyn replied that there was a three-year initial term with two one-year extensions, so this would be the second year of the two-year extension, which means within a year if the board approves this extension Access Services would go out to bid before the end of the contract extension year.   

Motion:
Director Baghdanian moved approval of item 9.

Second:
Director DeVera seconded the motion.
Discussion:
None.
 

Roll Call:
Chairperson Nason asked for a roll call.

In Favor:
Directors Barnes, Baghdanian, DeVera, Garcia, Hagen, Greenwood and Varga.
Opposed:
None.

Abstention:
None.

Pass/Fail:
The motion carried.

SIX MONTHS OPERATION PERFORMANCE REVIEW

Access Services Director of Contract Administration provided a brief overview on Item 10, Six Months Operation Performance Review.

Chairperson Nason informed everyone that this was an information; Item only.  She thanked Mr. Chang for his wonderful and informative presentation.
TAP CARD

Access Services Director of Administration, F Scott Jewell provided a brief presentation on Item 11, Tap Card.

Board Questions & 

Clarification:
Director Varga asked what would be the process for riders, rider who were unable to tap their cards.  Mr. Jewell replied that it was his understanding with Metro that they were proposing not to lock the gates for Metrorail.  He added that there were concerns regarding individuals with disabilities that would prevent them from being able to tap a card as they enter the rail system.  Mr. Jewell stated that it was also his understanding that as they move forward with locking the gates they would only lock the gates when there was an actual station agent in that area.  If someone were to approach the gate to enter the rail system, Metro staff would be present to assist those individuals through the locked gates.


Director Varga asked “what about on Access vehicle”?  Mr. Jewell replied that on an Access vehicle the driver was required to inspect the pass/riders ID to board the vehicle so the driver would be able to assist the rider with the card.  Director Varga also asked what would be the cost for Access Services to update the hardware in the vehicle to accept the Tap Card.  Mr. Jewell replied that the cost was still being calculated and as the program moves forward it would be brought back to the Board in future months for approval.


Ms. Verrinder added that the cost would be minimal because all of the Access certified vehicles were equipped with a magnetic strip reader.  If Access was to move to a Tap Card solution the cost would be extremely high but because taxis take the debit card/credit card system that would be an easy solution for Access Services. 


Mr. Williams asked how was the Tap Card going to affect riders with a personal care attendant (PCA).  Mr. Jewell replied that on the left side of the card there is a circle that has PCA in it, so during the rider certification process if the rider is certified with a PCA their card would be printed with PCA in that circle.


Ms. Verrinder informed the Board that there were some cases fraud reported with Access cards.  She stated that some Access riders who were authorized for a PCA were waiting at bus stops with other passengers and offered the other riders at the bus stop free rides $0.50.  Mr. Verrinder stated that drivers were also noticing that when the Access rider exits the vehicle the PCA stayed on the vehicle.  She also stated that there was currently no method in place for Access to identify who the individuals were but when the Tap Card is implemented Access Services would be able to identify who was on the vehicle during that period of time. 

STATUS UPDATE OFFICE OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL’S AUDIT RECOMMENDATIONS

Chairperson Nason stated that Item 13 was a standing agenda item related to the implementation of the recommendations in the OIG Audit and that Access Services Director of Contract Administration, Steve Chang was available to answer any questions or comments regarding this item. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS’ REPORT

Access Services Executive Director Shelly Verrinder reported on the operational statistics for the month of January 2010 by stating that the number of trips decreased by 4% to around 6,000 trips, on-time performance increased by .2%, and the 92.8% was 1.8% higher than what the standard was.  The average initial hold time increased slightly by 3 seconds but remained low at 48 seconds and the cost per trip has increased slightly by $0.48. 

Ms. Verrinder also reported that Access Services had their new safety backpack, which will be used by each of the drives.  She explained that when a driver checks in they will be given a backpack that contains some temporary tether straps to secure a mobility device (wheelchair), a seat belt cutter, disposable camera, an accident reporting kit and a clipboard.  She also stated that the backpack was designed clear in order for the driver to ensure that the kit was complete.  The kit was also designed to fit in the drawer underneath the driver’s seat in each of the vehicles.  Access Services purchased backpacks for all the Access Services owned vehicles and from now on, the contractors would be responsible to ensure that all the supplies are replenished when needed.

Ms. Verrinder continued to report that the next safety item was the driver pledge, that has been completed by Metro design studio.  Staff had a couple of obstacles, the cost of printing, and how do you make the driver pledge look professional when there is a lot of driver turnover and without having handwritten driver names.  She stated that staff was looking into doing something with a dashboard mounting that would not cost a lot of money.  Staff would also be mounting a sticker on the back of the jump seat that folds up when not in use.  The sticker will have instructions on wheelchair securement, where to place the tether straps and what it should look like when tied down correctly. 

Ms. Verrinder concluded her report by stating that the vehicles would also be equipped with cards for riders to fill out to provide feedback to Access Services staff whether positive or negative.

BOARD MEMBER COMMUNICATION

Director Greenwood stated that he attended the QSS meeting on Thursday, February 18, 2010 and one of the items that was discussed was the lack of standardization among the wheelchair manufactures and the impact it had on paratransit operators.  He stated that it was suggested that the paratransit industry do more to work with the manufactures.  Director Greenwood stated that he felt that maybe at the CTA or APTA level, staff could initiate some sort of discussion to further investigate the issue or find a manufacture that might be willing to work with staff.      

Ms. Verrinder replied that it was a great idea and staff would look into it and include something in a future Board Box.

Director Barnes stated that the people in Sacramento were working on completing a budget and there may be a small amount of funding given to Transportation.  He added that efforts were still being made to collect signatures to qualify a ballot measure that would protect transit funding.  He stated that this was a very important activity for the transit community and for local government in general, he encouraged everyone to keep an eye on those activities.

Director Barnes concluded his comment by stating that he would not be present at the next Board meeting because he would be participating in a Transit Cooperative Research Program Oversight panel.      

Mr. Williams thanked the Board and Access Services staff for the support that they have given him.    

Mr. Valdez stated that he worked for the Eastern Los Angeles Regional Center that receives funds from the Department of Developmental Services and the state of California and with all the cutback’s they may feel the impact in May 2010 when the governor begins to cut additional services.  He concluded by stating that he would keep Access Services informed.      

Chairperson Nason reminded the Board that at the last Board meeting January 11, 2010 she provided a report card on the attendance record for all the CAC members, which was by the way an excellent record.  Chairperson Nason stated that she requested that staff provide the same record for the Board members.  She stated that she found that there were four Board members that had an excellent record, Directors Doran Barnes, Michael Greenwood, Jano Baghdanian and herself.  Also, Director Varga since she became a Board member in June 2009, she thanked everyone for a wonderful job.       

NEW BUSINESS SUBSEQUENT TO THE POSTING OF THE AGENDA
Terri Lantz requested permission to provide a few public comments.  She stated that parking was an issue and that was why they were not available to make public comments at the appropriate time.  Chairperson Nason granted permission.

Sylvia Drzewiecki thanked Global Paratransit for their services.  She stated that they have listened to her request but there are still issues that need to be resolved.  Ms. Drzewiecki stated that she greatly appreciates Global Paratransit service because they have been very good to her.  She concluded her public comment by stating that she hoped that the parking issue at Metro would be resolved.

Terri Lantz stated that she and a few riders were present at today’s meeting in support of Global Paratransit Inc.  She thanked the Board for approving their contract extension and allowing them more time to serve the area.  Ms. Lantz stated that they have witnessed a huge change with communication and would personally like to thank Jack and Ramos who have been outstanding.  She added that Jack and Ramos have been working with United Cerebral Palsy that serves over a thousand people a day throughout Los Angeles County.  She thanked Director Varga who helped them get in touch with Jack and Ramos who have been on top of everything and resolving problems and issues and now riders are being picked up on time.

Sylvia also stated that some of the riders travel to other counties and it would be great if Access Services would post signage where the transfer points were because it would make it a lot easier if a rider was traveling into Orange County or somewhere else.

Ms. Lantz concluded her public comment by thanking the Board for all their hard work and continuing to improve the service.

George Layton thanked Michael Williams, Access Services Community Advisory Committee Chairperson.  He added because of Mr. Williams encouragement and what they discussed at the last CAC meeting, things have been working out for the better.  He concluded his public comment by thanking Mr. Williams again.
ADJOURNMENT

Motion:
Director Varga moved to adjourn the meeting.

Second:
Director Baghdanian seconded the motion.

Vote:
Via Voice Vote.

Pass/Fail:
All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 2:25 p.m.

Approval

Theresa DeVera, Secretary

              Date   
ITEM 5-a

MARCH 5, 2010 

TO:

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
BRIAN SELWYN, MANAGER OF PROCUREMENT AND CONTRACTS
RE:
AMENDMENT OF ASI-1465 FOREIGN LANGUAGE TELEPHONE INTERPRETING CONTRACT
ISSUE:

Board approval is needed to increase funds and extend the terms of the foreign language interpretation services contract with Pacific Interpreters (ASI-1465).

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize an extension in the period of performance for one year, from August 1, 2010 through July 31, 2011 at a rate of $1.10 per minute, in lieu of the current rate of $1.15 per minute.  Authorize an additional $7,000.00 in funds effective April 1, 2010 and an additional $26,000.00 in funds effective August 1, 2010. This action will increase the previously approved contract amount of $117,550.00 to $150,550.00.

IMPACT ON BUDGET:

This action is consistent with Access Services’ approved budget for FY2010 and proposed budget for FY2011.  

ALTERNATIVES CONSIDERED:

No alternatives were considered. Given the proposed rate and the quality of work performed by the Contractor on behalf of our non-English speaking clients, as well as the contractor’s agreement to lower its rates, Staff feels that it would be in Access Services’ best interest to exercise the fifth option year of the contract.

EFFECT OF APPROVAL OF STAFF RECOMMENDATION:


If this staff recommendation is approved by the Board, the staff would be authorized, but not required, to exercise the existing option to extend the written contract with Pacific Interpreters for foreign language translation services upon terms and conditions no less favorable to Access Services than those currently contained in that contract. Access Services would not be legally bound to the extension unless it is incorporated into a formal written agreement executed by all parties thereto and approved as to form by this entity’s legal counsel.

BACKGROUND:

Since February 2001 Access Services has provided foreign language translation services for callers to the Customer Service, Operations Monitoring and service provider Reservation numbers. These services are provided via a three-way conference call initiated by the call-taker and between the caller and the interpreter.  The existing contract was awarded thorough a competitive bid process in 2003.  Subject to mutual agreement between ASI and the Contractor, the contract allows for option years, of which this would be the fifth, beyond the initial three-year base contract term.   

The aforementioned request for an increase in funds for the current contract year is based upon an increase in call volume and talk time for interpreting calls to the Operations Monitoring Center and Customer Service.  The formula used in determining the funds needed for the upcoming contract year take this increase into account.
ITEM 5-b
MARCH 5, 2010        
TO:
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
BRIAN SELWYN, MANAGER OF PROCUREMENT AND CONTRACTS
RE:
AMENDMENT OF ASI-2727 RISK MANAGEMENT SUPPORT SERVICES
ISSUE:

Board approval is needed to increase funds and extend the terms of the risk management support services contract with WRLDCO (a.k.a. Walter R. L. Diangson Consulting) (ASI-2727).

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize an extension in the period of performance for one year, from April 1, 2010 through March 31, 2010 at a rate of $3,000.00 per month, in lieu of the current rate of $7,500.00 per month.  This action will increase the previously approved contract amount of $74,000.00 to $110,000.00.

IMPACT ON BUDGET:

This action is consistent with Access Services’ approved budget for FY2010 and proposed budget for FY2011.  

ALTERNATIVES CONSIDERED:

No alternatives were considered. Mr. Diangson is furnishing a useful service to Access, which continues to strive to create a stronger safety culture in which we deliver service to our riders. 
EFFECT OF APPROVAL OF STAFF RECOMMENDATION:


If this staff recommendation is approved by the Board, the staff would be authorized, but not required, to exercise the existing option to extend the written contract with WRLDCO for risk management support services upon terms and conditions no less favorable to Access Services than those currently contained in that contract. Access Services would not be legally bound to the extension unless it is incorporated into a formal written agreement executed by all parties thereto and approved as to form by this entity’s legal counsel.

BACKGROUND:

Mr. Diangson has been working with Access since April 2009 and during this time has proven instrumental in establishing several safety-related programs.    Specifically, he has helped facilitate an accident investigation course in which service provider trainers learn what to look for when reviewing accidents in the field.  He has also helped create a new and comprehensive driver accident reporting packet, which will be made available to all drivers within the next few weeks and kept with the drivers at all times during revenue service.  Finally, he has been instrumental in producing flyers and posters which emphasize Access’s goal of providing safe transport to all its clients.

In the coming year, Mr. Diangson will work in several areas.  He will help insure that claims reporting is done correctly and expeditiously, he will work with the safety steering committee to ensure that Access and provider staff alike continue to work toward a common goal of “Safety First” and he will continue to provide input on the best methods to monitor such safety-related programs as the new tether and marking program.
ITEM 5-c
MARCH 5, 2010
TO:
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
BRIAN SELWYN, MANAGER OF PROCUREMENT AND CONTRACTS
MATTHEW AVANCENA, MANAGER OF PLANNING AND COORDINATION

RE:
SELECTION OF CONSULTANT TO CONDUCT A MOBILITY MANAGEMENT RESOURCE CENTER FEASIBILITY STUDY (RFP ASI-2689)
ISSUE:

Board approval is needed for the selection of a consultant to conduct a regional mobility management resource center (RMRC) feasibility study to begin on April 1, 2010.

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize staff to execute a contract for the RMRC feasibility study beginning April 1, 2010 and ending March 31, 2011 with Judith Norman Transportation Consultant (JNTC) in an amount not to exceed $207,561.49.  Payment terms of the contract will be based on documented completion of five specific tasks (see Table 1 below.)

IMPACT ON BUDGET:

This action is consistent with the budget for fiscal year 2009-2010 and the proposed budget for fiscal year 2010-2011.  Funding for the project will come from a $250,000 New Freedom grant from L.A. Metro.  The grant will fund 80% of the project cost but require a 20% local match from Access.  Access’ local share for the feasibility study is $41,512. 

ALTERNATIVES CONSIDERED:

No alternatives were considered. 

EFFECT OF APPROVAL OF STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

If this staff recommendation is approved by the board, the staff will be authorized, but not required, to negotiate and enter into a contract with JNTC terms that are no less favorable to Access Services than those proposed above.  Access Services would not be legally bound to this contract unless it is incorporated into a formal written agreement executed by all parties thereto and approved as to form by this entity’s legal counsel.

BACKGROUND:

In July 2008, L.A. Metro approved the award of $250,000 to support Access’ development of a Mobility Management Resource Center Feasibility Study for Los Angeles County.  The goal of the study is to determine whether Access can serve as the Regional Mobility Resource Center for the region and serve as a ‘one stop shop’ for a number of transit services including:

· Paratransit Eligibility Evaluations

· Mobility Management Travel Assistance 

· Travel Training

· Transit Store

These services are currently provided at different locations and by varying agencies throughout the County. In the case of Access, eligibility evaluation services are conducted at a centralized facility. The study will determine if Access should provide this service along with its mobility management and travel training program under one roof. 

Outreach

An integral component of the feasibility study is stakeholder outreach. Extensive outreach is required to determine the level of community support for the proposed RMRC, expected level of community participation and other proposed services. Under Task 2 of the project, the consultant will conduct the following activities:

· 30 agency/organization telephone interviews to include management and staff representatives of stakeholder agencies in the County

· 5 regional roundtable discussions for interested peer groups

· 4 small focused group discussions for agency clients and consumers

· Individual meetings with agencies and organizations

Countywide Survey

In addition to focus groups and individual meetings, the consulting team will also design and conduct 800 statistically valid, quantitative telephone surveys of seniors, persons with disabilities and low income individuals in the County. The survey will consider the following issues:

· Awareness of Access Services and their role in the county

· Potential support for Access as lead agency in establishing the RMRC

· Current usage of existing transit or specialized transit services

· Perceptions of need and demand for potential services

· Suggestions for potential locations

The sample size of 800 surveys was designed so that it statistically represents the views, opinions and attitudes of the target population.

Plan Development

Once the focus groups and county wide surveys are completed, the consulting team will use the data collected and conduct an assessment of programs and services currently provided (Task 3) to draft the Operation Plan (Task 4). 

Staff released a Request for Proposals on December 7, 2009.  Proposals were received on January 19, 2010 and interviews with the two firms who submitted proposals were conducted on February 23, 2010. The two firms submitting proposals were Judith Norman Transportation Consultants (JNTC) and Paratransit Inc., (with work to be conducted by a Innovative Paradigms, a subsidiary of the company.)  bring In order to be able to provide the needed level of expertise to the various phases of the project both of these firms proposed teaming with other firms.  JNTC has proposed teaming up with Fairfax Research, Ellen Blackman Consulting and Kathryn Heatley.  Paratransit Inc./Innovative Paradigms has proposed working with Nelson/Nygaard.

Both of the proposals submitted were preliminarily reviewed by staff and deemed responsive.  The proposals were then reviewed and evaluated by an evaluation panel consisting of both internal staff and a representative of a stakeholder agency.  Members of the panel are very familiar with Access and ADA paratransit service in general.
The evaluation panel felt that the JNTC team was particularly strong in terms of its members’ local experience working with riders and the transit and social service agencies who serve them. The panel gave the proposed consultant high marks as well in their proposed approach to contacting the Access stakeholders and obtaining information needed to complete the project.  

The panel noted JNTC’s expertise in the various facets of the project and was pleased with their thorough and well designed approach to tackling the project as demonstrated in their response to the RFP.  As one panelist noted, the particular steps “for each task and deliverables were thoroughly defined and appropriate for the goals of the study.  The processes, including survey and focus group methodology, GIS and database systems were consistent with RFP requirements.” 

While the evaluation panelists believe that the members of the Paratransit Inc./Innovative Paradigms team can do the work outlined in the RFP, and do not doubt their experience in tackling projects of similar or greater complexity, they emphasized their belief that JNTC is better situated to deliver a strong work product in the time allotted for this particular project.  Considering that the project is a first step in a potentially much longer process, a process that may redefine how Access functions, the panel felt compelled to select JNTC.   Thus, based upon its receipt of the higher overall evaluation score (please see Table 2 below) staff recommends award of contract ASI-2691 to Judith Norman Transportation Consultant for the period, and under the terms, specified above. This recommendation is consistent with the Board-adopted contracting principles.  Work will begin on April 12, 2010. 

Table 1:

EVALUATION OF PROPOSALS 

	 

Criteria
	Maximum 

Points
	JNTC
	Paratransit Inc.

	Qualifications and Availability of Proposed Staff
	35.00
	30.00
	22.00

	Quality of Technical Approach
	25.00
	20.50
	15.00

	Qualifications of the Proposer
	25.00
	23.50
	21.50

	Cost/Price Proposal 
	15.00
	14.00
	10.00

	TOTAL SCORE 
	100.00
	88.00
	68.50

	TOTAL PROPOSED COST
	
	$207,561.49
	$249,930.50


Table 2:

PROJECT COST BREAKDOWN




Deliverable




Cost*




Task 1

Management Plan



$7,981.40


Task 2

Plan/conduct outreach


$62,715.00


Task 3

Analysis of Access programs,

$44,650.00




cost/benefit analysis of RMRC 




location options



Task 4

Develop operation plan for

$19,750.00




highest ranked RMRC alternative


Task 5

Comprehensive report incorporating
$11,000.00




findings of tasks 1-4


Indirect Costs







$53,040.00

Management Fee/Profit






$8,424.99

TOTAL PROJECT







$207,561.49


* Rates associated with each task are for labor and fringe.

ITEM 5-d
MARCH 5, 2010
TO:
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
MATTHEW AVANCENA, MANAGER OF PLANNING AND COORDINATION

RE:
TRANSPORTATION PROFESSIONAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE BYLAW CHANGE
ISSUE:
Staff is requesting the Board to ratify an amendment to the TPAC bylaws to allow for monthly meetings in accordance with a motion approved by TPAC at its February 11, 2010 meeting. 

RECOMMENDATION:
Review and ratify bylaw changes as approved by TPAC.

BACKGROUND:
At the February 11, 2010 TPAC meeting, members voted favorably to meet monthly instead of bi-monthly in order to work collaboratively with the Access Board of Directors and the Community Advisory Committee (CAC) meeting schedule and issues.

Staff will review proposed Board and CAC items monthly with the TPAC Chair to determine if a TPAC meeting is necessary for the following month to review and discuss those issues.

This change required an amendment to Article 7 in TPAC bylaws, which currently states:

TPAC Bylaws – Article 7

Committee meetings will be held six times annually, taking place on the 2nd Thursday of the months of February, April, June, August, October and December.

Bylaw change approved by TPAC 

Committee meetings will be held monthly; taking place on the 2nd Thursday. At the discretion of the Chair, a monthly meeting may be cancelled two (2) weeks prior to the meeting date.

ITEM 6
MARCH 5, 2010 

TO:

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
RICK STREIFF, FLEET ADMINISTRATOR




BRIAN SELWYN, MANAGER OF PROCUREMENT AND CONTRACTS


RE:
APPROVAL TO PURCHASE CAMERA SYSTEM FOR ACCESS SERVICES-OWNED AND DEDICATED PROVIDER-OWNED REVENUE SERVICE VEHICLES

ISSUE:

Board approval is required to purchase an on-board vehicle camera/recording system.   

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize staff to purchase an on-board video recording system from SmartDrive through the United States General Services Administration (GSA) I.T. procurement Schedule 70 for a five year period for a cost not-to-exceed $1,900,000.00.  
IMPACT ON BUDGET:

This item is fully consistent with the Fiscal Year 2009/2010 planned and approved budget and will be budgeted in the out year budgets through Fiscal Year 2014/2015. This system will be purchased with local Proposition C funds.

ALTERNATIVE CONSIDERED:

Staff considered two vehicle recording systems: SmartDrive and DriveCam (see “Background” below).  In its consideration of DriveCam, staff looked at two procurement scenarios: purchasing all new DriveCam equipment and utilizing existing camera equipment and supplementing that with new equipment.  Ultimately, staff concluded that the SmartDrive system best meets agency needs. 

EFFECT OF APPROVAL OF STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

If this staff recommendation is approved by the board, the staff would be authorized, but not required, to negotiate and enter into a written contract(s) for the purchase of this system, including all related hardware, software, shipping, installation, training and applicable taxes. ACCESS would not be legally bound to the purchase contract unless it is incorporated into a formal written agreement executed by all parties thereto and approved as to form by this entity’s legal counsel.
BACKGROUND:

On-board video recording is a powerful tool that is used widely throughout both the transit and paratransit industries. Given the need to dispassionately review accidents and incidents that occur on our vehicles, as well as the desire to capture operational data not currently captured by existing on-board systems, SmartDrive offers great potential benefits for Access Services and its riders.  
Demonstrating its confidence in the benefits of the SmartDrive system, Metro is currently undertaking a major initiative to install SmartDrive recorders on 2,700 buses in its fleet, including buses in its Division 3 which currently use the rival DriveCam system.

The SmartDrive system allows management to get a better handle on who is engaging in risky driving behavior and under what circumstances.   SmartDrive staff views, scores and categorizes all captured events and will then make the data available to Access Services staff.  This initial review will allow Access and our contractors to focus their efforts on reviewing those incidents which demonstrate particular types of unsafe driving behaviors or on events categorized as high risk triggered events.
Staff is proposing to equipped all Access Services owned vehicles and contractor owned dedicated vehicles with the SmartDrive system.  Currently there are 200 active DriveCam cameras on Access owned equipment.  Over the 5 year period the cost to purchase SMARTDrive is less than the cost of DriveCam.  SMARTDrive also provides the actually vehicle speed at time of incident, allows a system speed limit to be set which will report any incidents in which a vehicle exceeds the speed, and SMARTDrive records 30 seconds per incident versus 12 seconds for DriveCam.

The following is a comparison of the main features and costs of both camera recording systems as they are configured under GSA Information Technology Schedule 70.   Following that is a summary of our expected allocation of cameras by provider.
Comparison of SmartDrive and DriveCam Vehicle Recording Systems  

	Description
	SmartDrive

	DriveCam
	Issue

	Limits on Recorded Data
	· Uploads and reviews all video captured by the system.
	· Uses an algorithm that determines what is relevant data and eliminates data deemed “irrelevant”.   Some “irrelevant data” may still be retrievable.
	· Access Staff would like to have the opportunity to have access to all recorded data in case of an accident/incident.  
· An incident that might seem irrelevant at the time it occurs may become relevant at a later time.

	Video Event Storage 
	· One GB storage 
· Records up to 200 events

· Records 15 seconds before and 15 seconds after triggering incident
	· 96 MB storage 
· Records up to 60 events

· Records 8 seconds before and 4 seconds after the incident
	· Having the ability to view an additional few seconds of an event, prior to and following the incident trigger, can make a big difference when staff is tasked with analyzing an event from the standpoint of cause and effect. 
· Storage capacity is also an important
factor to consider . While in both systems data is downloaded each time a vehicle returns to the yard, there are instances where the vehicle may not return to the yard before the video system reaches storage capacity or where there is a failure in the network system which is responsible for data downloads.   

	Field of View


	· 160 degrees 

	· 120 degrees

· Wide angle option may become available later

	· Given that  staff is considering a single camera system in each vehicle  the extra coverage area could prove the difference between capturing an event or not.

	Driver-Specific Tracking


	· Driver may  log in to SmartDrive system at beginning of shift; information related to trip then stored by SmartDrive

· Driver information can also be obtained from Dispatch 
	· No driver log in feature 

· Driver information obtained from dispatch uploads only
	· Provider/Access can more efficiently track an incident to a particular driver ID number and thus the driver where driver login is possible. 

	On Board Diagnostics 
	· SmartDrive is tied into the vehicle’s on-board diagnostics.

· Records vehicle speed at the time of an event as well as GPS mapping data.  


	· DriveCam is not tied into on-board diagnostics.

· Records speed based on GPS data and location by longitude and latitude.  


	· SmartDrive records actual vehicle speed rather than calculating the speed from GPS data. 
·  With SmartDrive,  Access can set a maximum speed system-wide and if a vehicle exceeds that set speed the on-board camera will record the vehicle in question.  DriveCam only captures speed (via GPS) if there is an associated incident.   Speeding by itself will not produce such a record.

	Five Year System Cost (excluding tax) Includes:

· Recorders 

· System Subscriptions

· Training

· On-Site Technician

·  Installation

 
	· $1,709,186
	· $1,724,980
	· Minimal difference in cost for basic systems

· Free accident reports for Smart Drive; DriveCam charges for accident reports

· Advantages of mixing current DriveCam equipment with new DriveCam equipment diminishes  from a cost perspective as the older system continues to age and has to be replaced.  Over the course of five years, there is no cost difference between the hybrid and the new DriveCam systems. 


Camera Distribution By Provider*
	Global Paratransit – Southern Area
	267 

	California Transit – West/Central Area
	164 

	San Gabriel Transit – Eastern Area
	210 

	Southland Transit – Antelope Valley Area
	23

	TOTAL
	664


* Assumes purchase of new equipment only.  We would install cameras in 502 vehicles initially and expect, over the five year term of the contract, to add equipment to an additional 162 vehicles, for a total of 664 camera systems.   MV Transportation -  with whom Access has a contract for our San Fernando Valley service and with whom Santa Clarita Transit  contracts for Access service in the Santa Clarita Valley -  has a national account for video event recorders for all their contracts.
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